
February 21, 1992 

Dear Delegate: 

We, as delegates, have the responsibility of representing our parishes 
at the annual Diocesan Assembly as well as guiding and helping the Diocese. 

Please allow me to report on the progress of the Stewardship Program: 

For the year 1991, $12,353.96 was turned over to the Diocese. 

To date, we have 53 Life Stewards and 118 Annual Stewards total­
ling 171 Stewards. 

The goal is 250 Stewards by our next Diocesan Assembly in Florida and 
your help is being requested. 

As delegates, we have asked for changes some of which have been made 
and more are on the way. But, its implementation will not be possible 
without our support. The Stewardship Program is one way of helping so that 
none of our suggestions and none of the necessary programs will suffer. 

You can help by: 

1. Becoming a Life Steward or 

2. Becoming an Annual Steward, and 

3. Recommending six families from your parish or friends who are 
likely candidates for stewardship. We will then ask them to 
join the Diocesan Stewardship family. 

The Diocese is trying to find solutions to the difficult problems it 
faces, and needs our help, as I need your help in making the Stewardship 
program successful. 
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The goal of the 250 Stewards will not be reached without everyone's 
help; therefore, please give me the 11 leads 11 on the enclosed form and I will 
do the writing. 

11 We got high marks in 1991 and together we wi 11 set new marks in 1992. • 

Thank you for taking a few minutes out of your busy schedule and 
filling in the enclosed form. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

George Papalian 
Co-Ordinator 
Stewardship Program 


